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Minutes of Parent Council Meeting
Monday, 3 September 2018
Present

David McKean (DM)


Parent Council Member (Chair)
Des McGuire (DMcG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

Patricia Dobson (PD)


Parent Council Member (Treasurer)
Julie Ionta (JI)


Parent Council Member

John Brawley (JB)


Parent Council Member

Paul Coleman (PCol)


Parent Council Member
Anne Marie Balmer (AMB)
Parent Council Member (joint)
Maria McKinney (MMcK)
Parent Council Member (joint)

Andrew Carse (AC)


Elizabeth Stewart (ES)

Clerk to the Parent Council

Monica McNulty (MM)


Church Representative – retired
Frances Blair (FB)


Church Representative
Maureen Balloch (AHT)

Deputy Head Teacher (representing Head Teacher) 




and Adviser to the Council 

Bridie Gibb (BG)


Staff Representative
Apologies
David Reilly (DR)
Parent Council Member

Margo Brennen (MB)


Community Representative 

Mr Bourke (MrB)
Head Teacher
	
Agenda
	Action

	
	

	1
	Opening prayer / Welcome / Apologies
The meeting was opened with the school prayer.  DM welcomed FB as new Church Representative.  AC was also welcomed to the meeting.

	

	2
	Approval of Minutes 23 April 2018 and 11 June 2018
Both sets of minutes were approved.  

DMcG expressed concern that his neighbour in Broadwood Avenue had received no follow up from the school following an incident of vandalism by a school pupil.  AHT said that, if it was the incident she was aware of, the parent of the pupil involved had taken the pupil to the house to apologise.  The house owner had also been spoken to by the school.  DMcG thought this may be the same incident and given the length of time involved it may be best to leave it.  

	

	3
	Review of Activity Tracker
Please see attached.
	

	4
	Head Teacher Report
Welcome to Mr Bourke and he is settling in well.  Following the outcome of appeals, classes were sorted and teachers allocated later than the school would have liked.  All now settled and going well.  Important that children feel part of their year group and not a class.  DHT confirmed that cap held at 66 for Pr1 and all appeals were rejected.  New staff are in place and PEF teacher cover in place too.  Pr 1 settling in well and PCol said the transition and intake process had gone very well.  
Digital role out will take place in new year.  Staff will receive i-pads in January with training thereafter.  Children receive them in August.  DHT confirmed i-pads are a teaching tool and teacher will have control of them at all times.  

Important dates for term 1 are now out and on website.   
DHT confirmed that she is retiring in October and post will be advertised.  DM on behalf of PC thanked her for covering for HT at PC meetings, her valued contribution to school life and wished her well in her retirement.


	

	5
	Finance Report
Annual £400 received from the Council.  £900 allocated for grant application.  

Discussion on meetings taking place in the Church House to save on let charge.  MM confirmed that Fr Peter happy to host when he can.  Agreed that hall is not best location for meetings and Fr Peter to be given list of meeting dates to see if the House can be used.  JI will ask when attending the PTA meeting which is held in the Church Hall.

	JI

	6
6.1
6.2

6.3

6.4

	Communication
Incoming Comms – All circulated.  DM drew attention to the recruitment and selection training email and recommend this course to PC members who have not already taken part.  
Glasgow Parent Forum also trying to reform and DM recommended members try to attend as he has found in the past that you can learn a lot at these meetings.

Web content – PCol and DR working on website as noted on tracker.  

Holyrood PC 
AGM has taken place.  Eleanor Bonner has taken over MM’s place on the PC.  Sharon Watson (Head Teacher) and 4 new deputy Heads gave presentation.  There are also 25 new members of staff.  
Sharon went over the S4 and S5 results which were the best ever for S4.  

School calendar has been issued.

Teachers get i-pads in January and then training.  School have requested that pupils get i-pads in June when upper school off for exams.  Awaiting response from Council.
Planning to change timetable in May and not June as exams finish earlier next year.  School planning to offer incentive of an activity week for those who have 90% attendance once new timetable in place.

Work on reception area stated and looking at creating a passage way from back of school to Sports Centre. 

‘Used’ uninform collection being organised.

MM advised that FB’s sister-in-law is on Holyrood PC and will pass minutes to FB for discussion at St Fillan’s PC meetings.
PTA Update – The PTA have meeting this week.  Still planning to welcome bag drop. 

	ALL

FB



	7
7.1

7.2
	Any other business

Review of PC Constitution
DM suggested that it would be good to review the PC constitution to confirm its aims and objectives.  Some Parent Council’s and PTA’s are run as one body as a result of which GCC provide insurance cover.   However, our PTA have confirmed they are happy to remain as a separate body and will therefore arrange their own insurance.  The constitution was last reviewed in 2011 and all agreed we should look at it again.  Start review process at next meeting.

Retirement of Clerk
ES confirmed that she wished to retire from the PC after 14 years of service.  DM thanked ES for all her help and service to the PC over the years and that she will be greatly missed.  JI confirmed that she would be happy to take on this role.  ES, JI and DM to meet to go over the role of Clerk.  With JI taking on the role of clerk this leaves a vacancy on the PC.  AC happy to come on board and AMB and MMcK will continue to share the role of member of PC.  

PD asked if PE provision has been changed.  DHT said that the PE programme is in place and fully staffed, however, if she has concerns then happy to have conversation.  BG confirmed that tennis will continue again this year.

JI concerned that is has been a little hectic when collecting P1 children at end of day.  There appears to be more parents/carers around the gate and it was suggested that the ‘yellow line’ system be re-introduced.  DHT will take this up with MrB.  Suggested that ‘training’ for new parents be included in newsletter.
‘A’ team had recent win at football.  After school clubs set up with more than half being sporting activities.  Children attending the David Cup event.  Tennis and badminton equipment being purchased.  
DHT was asked if the school policy was that plimsoles must be worn when doing the daily mile.  She said this was not the case, but plimsoles must be worn indoors to protect the floor.  Children can wear outdoor shoes or dark trainers when doing the daily mile. A note to be issued regarding suitable footwear for PE activities.

DHT was asked if the Meet The Teacher Event could have additional slots in future.  DHT said it only had one this year so Mr Bourke could introduce himself and meet as many parents as possible.  The timing will be altered next year.

DM suggested that the PC pull together a newsletter.  Content to include interview with Mr Bourke and how the PC was involved in his appointment.  Also a piece on the grant application.  DM will speak with DR and pull a few ideas together.
DM asked about email DR has received from GCC with regard to renewal of licence for the website.  BG had also received the email and will look into it.


	ALL
ES/JI/

DM

DHT

DHT

DM/DR

BG

	
	Next meeting – Monday, 8 October 2018, 6.30pm – location to be confirmed.
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